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INTERIM MODERATOR’S LETTER

Dear Friends,
Recently I have been reading through John’s gospel and as I approached Easter I came upon chapter 20. In a way the chapter seemed to appear as the highest mountain peak throughout the whole of John’s gospel. 

The chapter opens in darkness, but soon the sun rises and everything is changed and restored. Jesus has risen! Mary Magdalene is restored, the other disciples and women are restored. At the end of the chapter Thomas is restored. What a wonderful way to finish a gospel. You even get a sense that John has come to the height of his writing as he then concludes the chapter with his reason for writing his gospel. Amazingly, I knew there was still a chapter to come but at that moment I would have been quite content if John had concluded at chapter 20.

As I began to read chapter 21 I could feel warm tears trickle down my cheeks. I had totally forgotten about Peter. Easter was past, but what ever happened to Peter? Everyone else seemed to be restored and excited about their faith in Christ. But what about Peter? Peter was the one who told Jesus that he would never forsake him or give up on him. He promised to stand up for Jesus. 

In chapter 21 we find in Peter a broken man. Here was a man who felt an absolute failure. He had denied ever knowing Jesus and then began following at a distance. Here was a man who had been heart-broken and had wept much over his failures in life. Here he is back to his old ways, with a family to support, and a reputation to keep. Although Jesus seems to be a distant memory, Peter stills feels a deep love for his friend.

The scene now turns in John’s gospel to Jesus the “Friend of Sinners”, and especially a friend to those who feel they have failed. When Peter recognised his friend, like the Prodigal Son, he ran towards the arms of his Lord and Saviour. There on the beach Jesus was waiting with food, fellowship, warmth, compassion, love, forgiveness, cleansing and restoration.   

I wonder if you have ever felt like Peter. You look at your Christian life and feel a distance between your heart and the reality of God. 

Easter is now past, but Jesus the “Friend of Sinners” is just a prayer away. Will you pray with me and return to the shores of Christ’s mercy, love and forgiveness? And as you declare your sincere love for Jesus will you also go and share this Good News with others?  “Go and feed my sheep!”

Your Friend and Interim Moderator
Scott Cameron
LOCUM’S LETTER
Our celebration of Easter may by now be a fading memory, but I would like to think that more than the exceptionally glorious weekend weather we experienced has stayed with us. The Good Friday Walk of Witness, now well established in the town, I find to be the most moving and compelling event in our Holy Week calendar, and I would also like to think that something of the public display by our combined Churches has rubbed off on local citizens and visitors alike. We might never know; but if this simple, yet profound, act draws people, including ourselves, to become more aware of the love God has for us all, the love exemplified ultimately in the Cross of Christ, then we may have been able to bring some to think deeply about belief in Jesus Christ.

In my preparations this year for Holy Week and Easter I came across a very moving and helpful book of prayers and meditations, Scottish Worship for Lent, Holy Week and Easter, produced from the writings of the Rev David Ogston, and published posthumously following his premature passing. I took the liberty of quoting from some of his prayers at our early morning communion service on Easter Day; and I take another liberty by reproducing part of one of the prayers which many at that service found meaningful and challenging:

You will forgive our sins, if we want to be forgiven:

You will speak to us, if we will listen:

You will heal us, if we are willing to be healed:

You will reach down to us, if we wish to be lifted up:

You will reach out to us, if we admit that we need you:

You will make your home in us, if we make room for you:

You will hear us, if we make the effort to make our requests in true humility and in that blessed poverty whereby we do not have to pretend to be self-sufficient:

You, friend of sinners, physician of souls, will seek us out and find us, if we want to be found.

God never imposes himself on us; he waits to be invited into our lives. 

God bless you all,

Bill Armstrong

MESSAGE IN A BOTTLE
Some will have learned of the project Message in a Bottle, an initiative by the Rotary Club of Largs to help senior citizens who live alone and who find themselves in emergency health situations.

The idea is very simple, yet inspiring. A plastic container – a bottle – in which personal details can be stored, such as notes of ailments (such as diabetes) or medicines to be taken regularly. These bottles are available from doctor’s surgeries and local pharmacies. They contain a form on which medical details should be written; and the container would normally be placed in the fridge. Two green cross labels are also provided: one to be attached to the outside of the fridge door, the other in a clearly visible place near the front door of the house to alert First Responders or Ambulance crews, when called, to have an immediate understanding of the individual’s health issues and be able to respond appropriately.

Any questions regarding the project can be directed to Jim Laurie or Bill Armstrong, or any member of the Rotary Club of Largs.

WORSHIP CALENDAR: May 2014
Sunday 4th May at 11.00am: Rev Bill Armstrong 

Sunday 11th May at 11.00am: Rev Bill Armstrong 

6.30pm: LCT Evening Service for Christian Aid Week in Clark Memorial Church 
Sunday 18th May at 11.00am: Rev Bill Armstrong

3.00pm: Service at Auchinlea Park Nursing Home, Scott Street
Sunday 25th May at 11.00am: Rev Bill Armstrong
Sunday1st Jun at 11.00am: Rev Bill Armstrong  - "Sacrament of Holy Communion"
DATES TO NOTE:

Friday 9th May: Concert in the Church with the Kirkintilloch Brass Band at 7.30pm.
Sunday 18th May: Christian Aid Concert “Messiah for All” in Clark Memorial Church at 6.30pm. 
Saturday 24th May: Holiday Weekend Tearoom - 12.00noon to 3.30pm.
PRAYER CORNER

During this month the General Assembly meets, so please remember in prayer:

· Ministers, Elders, Deacons, Missionaries and all workers for the church that they may be strengthened in their work and service.
· The Assembly itself that it may be granted wisdom in its decisions and courage in its actions
· The new Moderator (John Chalmers) as he takes office and all the demands upon his time and energies in the Assembly and in the coming year
· Any in our community who feel alienated by the Church or from the Church, that peace and forgiveness may be fostered in hurt hearts.
A PRAYER FOR SPRING

The winter is past,

the rains are gone and over,

flowers appear upon the earth,

the season of singing has come!

Give thanks to the Lord, for the new life of this season; 

AMEN.

(From the Song of Solomon)

BLYTHSWOOD CARE

The collection van will be parked in the Clark Memorial Church grounds on Thursday 15th May, between 2.00pm and 2.30pm, to uplift suitable goods. The uplift of larger items of furniture and books can be arranged by telephoning the depot at Hillington on 0141 882 0585.
CHURCH REGISTER
BAPTISM

20th Apr  -   David Samuel Blair, 20 Eastern Avenue.  
DEATHS
  4th Apr  -   Mrs A Henry, 11 Silverdale Gardens.
20th Apr  -   Mrs N Copeland, Hutton Park Nursing Home, Greenock Road.  
DUTY ELDERS

Elders on duty for the ensuing month are: -

   4th May - Mr Boyle (Convenor), Mr Hendry, Mr Kemp, Mr Murdoch, Mr W I Rae, Miss Black, Mrs Counter, Mrs Houghton, Miss McKellar.

11th May  -  Mr McNaught (Convenor),  Mr Jamieson, Mr D Jenkins, Mr I Jenkins, Mr Laing, Ms Gallettie, Miss Kennedy, Mrs Lyon, Mrs McEleny. 

18th May -  Mr Wallace (Convenor), Mr Currie, Mr Hewitt, Mr Lewis, Mr R Rae, Mr Welch, Mrs Anderson, Mrs McManus, Mrs Rae.

 25th May -  Mr Jackson (Convenor), Mr Laurie, Mr Rankin, Mrs Bell, Mrs Butler, Mrs Jackson, Mrs Laurie, Miss McFarlane.

   1st Jun - Mr Boyle (Convenor), Mr Hendry, Mr Kemp, Mr Murdoch, Mr W I Rae, Miss Black, Mrs Counter, Mrs Houghton, Miss McKellar.

GUILD
Grateful thanks are given to the members of the committee who retired at the ABM on 31st March 2014. We appreciate all the work they did on our behalf. 

I would like to welcome the new committee members and hope that they will enjoy their time in this service to the Guild and the church. 

Our summer outing this year is on Wednesday 21st May 2014 to the Salutation Hotel in Perth for High Tea via the Outlet Village at Sterling in Tillicoultry. The bus leaves the church at 11.00am. 

We have a few seats left on the bus, so if anyone would like to join us, please let me know. The cost for the High Tea and bus is £22.00 per person. 

For those of you who would like to Keep In Touch over the summer months, could I remind you that the KIT Club meets fortnightly on a Monday afternoon between 1.30pm and 3.00pm starting on 28th April? A warm welcome will await you as you join Eileen and Jim, Irene and Sheena for a cup of tea and a chat. 

Christine Gallettie 

SOCIAL COMMITTEE

The Cheviot, the Stag and the Black Black Oil

On Friday 11th April a group of us went to Barrfields to see “The Cheviot, the Stag and the Black Black Oil”.  It was a very professional production which told the story of the Highland Clearances and brought us up to date with just who owns Scotland’s oil. This was a community project with the Gaelic Choir and the Youth Theatre participating.  The BBC awarded a grant for this production.

St Columba’s Day Lunch

The Committee are busy just now planning the St Columba’s Day Lunch, which will take place on Sunday 8th June.  The venue this year will be the Willowbank Hotel.
The menu will appear shortly along with price etc, so watch the noticeboard outside the Session Room for further details. 

Jean Jackson
Social Committee Convenor

MAY HOLIDAY TEAROOM

There will be a tearoom on Saturday 24th May from 12.00noon to 3.30p.m.

Tea, coffee and home baking will be available throughout the afternoon and soup lunch will be served from 12.00noon to 2.00pm.

Please do come along  with your friends and enjoy the food and fellowship.
Gillian McEleny

YOUNG CHURCH
Over the last few weeks we have been learning about the events of Easter along with some crafts and fun activities. We finished with the children bringing along the eggs they decorated at home into church on Easter Sunday. There were several  very clever ideas but Fern McIntyre won first prize for her hot air balloon egg.

Thank you for all your votes on the best label for our Water Aid bottles. The results are on the notice board outside the library. Over the next week or two we will be giving out bottles of clean water for you to take home, drink and then refill with your small change. Please bring along your bottle when you come on a Sunday and tip your change into our “well”. The money we raise will go to help provide clean water and safe sanitation to many communities worldwide. Thank you for your ongoing support of this project.

Our next event is the Sponsored walk for Christian Aid up to Greeta Falls on Saturday 10th May. More details on the noticeboard and look out for sponsor sheets coming round soon!
Alison Tunnicliff
MONDAY'S ALTERNATIVE CLUB

Due to the Easter holidays our only meeting in April is on 28th when we plan to have a recipe exchange of favourite recipes. Hopefully we will get some new ideas! We meet again on 12th May and 26th May, topics are still to be confirmed. We meet at 8.00pm in the Session Room.
Alison Tunnicliff

CHRISTIAN AID
 

Christian Aid Week  - 11th May to 17th May

A Christian Aid donation envelope will be made available this month.  If you would care to put your donation into the envelope and hand it into the Church on any day during Christian Aid Week or put it into the collection bags on any of the Sundays during Christian Aid Week.  (Christian Aid bags will be placed at the front and back doors of the Church.)

It can also be handed in at the Christian Aid Coffee Morning at the Dunn Memorial Hall on Saturday 17th May, 10.00am to 12.00noon.  

I hope everyone will respond to this appeal and please remember if you are a taxpayer, to fill in the “Gift Aid” section of the envelope as this makes a big difference.

We have also arranged several events:

On Friday 16th May, we will be holding a Quiz Night in the Clark Memorial Hall at 7.00pm.  Tickets are priced £5.00 and this includes refreshments.

On Sunday 18th May, there will be a “Messiah for All” concert in the Clark Memorial Church at 6.30pm.  Ticket price: Singers - £8.00; Audience - £5.00.
(There will be a rehearsal for those wishing to take part from 3.00pm to 5.00pm.

Christian Aid Coffee Morning

This year’s Christian Aid Coffee Morning will be held on Saturday 17th May from 10.00am to 12.00noon in the Dunn Memorial Hall.  Donations of home-baking, plants and books are urgently required.  Can you help?

Donations can be handed in at the Dunn Memorial Hall on Friday 16th May from 7.00pm to 8.30pm or on the Saturday morning from 9.00am onwards. Thanking you in anticipation.

Karen Anderson
SUMMER TEAROOMS AND SUMMER FAYRE 2014

Following the success in recent years of our weekly Saturday Tearooms/Soup Lunches we plan to operate again this summer. The season will begin on Saturday 21st June and run until Saturday 13th September. Opening times are still to be confirmed.

Last year the tearooms raised £6,000 and, as the Church is facing difficult times financially, it is our hope that we will have similar success this year. 

 As well as providing much needed income for the Church, the tearooms became a regular meeting place for members and visitors alike providing an opportunity for fellowship. The tearooms were successful due to the willingness of our members and friends who volunteered to help. Once again we would ask you to consider helping out for a few hours on a Saturday.  If you helped last year please do come back again and if you have not helped before please think about giving it a try – it really is good fun and without your help it will not be possible to operate successful tearooms.  

From the beginning of June there will be a volunteer sheet for each month, pinned on the notice board outside the Session Room.  Please add your name to any dates that you are free to help.

Date For Your Diary

Our annual Summer Fayre will be held on Saturday 2nd August. Full details will be given in the June edition of Landmark. 

Many thanks in anticipation of your support.

The Tearoom / Summer Fayre Committee:
Gillian McEleny, John and Liz Lewis, Elaine Black, Roy and Ishbel Paterson, Jane and David Logan 

BAKING TEAM FOR SUMMER TEAROOMS
Many of you will know that sadly Renee Jack is no longer available to supply the baking for the tearooms.

In order to provide home baking we would like to organise a team of people who would be prepared to bake either scones, fruit loaves, pancakes or cakes, on a rota basis. It is envisaged that each team member would bake a fairly large quantity of one of the above items, about three or four times over the summer. Each team member would be paid for the ingredients they use. Team members can choose which item they would like to bake and the date of the tearooms they would bake for. 

If you think you could be part of the St Columba’s baking team, please give me a call.

Gillian McEleny
01474 - 673505

DEMENTIA SUPPORT SERVICES

North Ayrshire Council  (Social Services)  has asked if we could make the congregation aware of this important service provided within North Ayrshire.  Details are as follows:

Dementia Support Services, 97 Glasgow Street, Ardrossan, Ayrshire KA22 8ET.

Tel No: 01294 602720. 
COMMUNION INVITATION CARDS

The District Elders will shortly be delivering the Communion Invitation Cards for the June Communion Service.  If you wish your attendance at Communion to be entered in the records, please continue to return your Card in the usual way when you come to the Communion Service.

Brian Jackson

Roll Keeper

A NEW COMMUNION HYMN
Break forth the Bread of Life, O Lord

That I may taste and see;

That precious seed, the Word of God, 

Brings light and life to me.

O send Your Spirit from above,

In all His power and might,

To touch my eyes, and cleanse my heart,

And in Your Word delight.

Now let me see that crown of thorns,

That pierced my Saviour's head;

O let me see His nail pierced hands,

That blessed the broken bread.

In Christ I see the bread of heaven,

The eternal Word of God.

And on that throne of grace, I see,

My Daily Bread of Love.

By Rev Scott Cameron
Can be sung to the tune "Belmont".

LANDMARK
Articles for inclusion in the June edition must be submitted to the Church Office by Wednesday 21st May at the latest.  This will be the last edition of Landmark until September.
The June edition of Landmark will be available for uplift on Sunday 1st June.  
Brian Jackson

Church Manager
